ANNUAL REPORT OF ST. JOHN'S ARIÆNIAN CHURCH CHOIR

Choirmaster Asst. Choirmaster Chairman Vice-Chairman Treasurer Corresponding Secretary Recording Secretary Publicity Chairman Advisor

Arch-Deacon Harry H. Ekizian Mr. Harry Axagian Mr. Harry Avagian Miss Goldie Palaian Mr. Charles Demirjian Miss Virginia Warterian Miss Carole Bagdasarian Miss Nancy Hancian Miss Helen Darboian

During the year of 1957, the Komitas Choir of St. John's Armenian Church, held a total of 11 rehearsals. These, for the most part, were held once a month. In addition, the Choir had a total of five General Meetings. In regard to the Choir's activities, the Choir participated in the 11th Annual Assembly of Armenian Church Choirs. Messrs. Avagian and Demirjian were sent as delegates. We held our annual picnic in August at Miss Goldie Palaian's cottage. In November, the choirmembers were the guests of the Parish Council at a dinner commemorating the Choir's 30th Anniversary. In December, the Choir held its Christmas party which was held in the Armenian Cultural Hall. In addition to our activities mentioned above, the Choir is proud to be able to serve the Church each Sunday Morning.

> Respectfully submitted, /s/ Virginia Warterian * * Corresponding Secretary * ACTIVITY REPORT FOR THE A.C.Y.O.A. JRS.

The A.C.Y.O.A. JRS. are presently involved in the re-organization of their youth club. This re-organization was necedsary because our membership had dwindled and our activities were too few and too far apart. As of now, we have organized our treasury and have established an interested membership. To gain interest in our club we have had the following activities:

1. Halloween party to which the seniors attended.

2. Participated in the initiation and the Christmas Party with the Seniors.

3. Play shuffleboard on Tuesdays, when there isn't a meeting. Our phans for the future are as follows:

1. Greyhound Mystery Trip to which seniors are invited.

2. Some of us will attend the Anniversary Ball in Cleveland, February 8, 1958 with the seniors.

3. Our Annual dance, this year on February 15, 1958, A flyer will be attached herewith to let you know the details.

4. Other activities will be decided upon. A list of proposed events will

also be attached herewith.

It is hoped that with the strengthening of our membership we may be able to contribute more fully to our church and our Armenian Community.

Respectfully submitted

Sylvia Chackerian Chairman

January, 1958